
Enhanced Goal:
$6,000,000

Parish Share:
$3,682,500

Archdiocesan Share:
$2,317,500

Dear Friends in Christ, 
Our Lady of Perpetual Help is participating in the Generation to 
Generation: Answer the Call campaign, along with every parish within 
the Archdiocese of Chicago. This campaign is an opportunity to 
strengthen our local parish and support the broader Chicago Catholic 
community by spiritually renewing our parishes, supporting our priests 
and assisting parish communities in need. 
I am fully supportive of this campaign and encourage your participation 
to join with the faithful from across the Archdiocese of Chicago 
who are helping to ensure our local church is strong and vibrant for 
generations to come. With the OLPH share of the funds raised in the 
campaign, we plan to create a Hospitality Center, upgrade the Glenview 
Road entrance, address campus accessibility and security needs, 
refurbish church pews, replace school A/C units, and provide gifts to 
Sharing Parishes. 
Please take a moment to reflect on the impact of the Generation to 
Generation: Answer the Call campaign. Your pledge will significantly 
benefit our parish, church, and community. As your pastor, I encourage 
you to embrace this wonderful opportunity and join me in praying for 
the campaign’s success.
God’s blessing to you,
 

 
Fr. Jeremiah Boland

Our Parish Roots
Begun in 1907 as a mission church of St. Joseph in Wilmette, Our Lady 
of Perpetual Help, Glenview, was established as a permanent parish 
in October of 1919. The growth of the parish and the construction 
of the campus, led by Fr. Dussman, coincided with the growth of 
Glenview’s population, following the Great Depression. Today, under 
the leadership of our pastor, Fr. Jeremiah Boland, this vibrant parish 
continues to thrive, serving 3,000 families and including the largest 
Catholic grade school in the archdiocese, with 800 students. OLPH can 
be considered an intergenerational parish, where many families choose 
to remain from generation to generation, building their faith on past 
foundations, while creating a vision for the future and living out the 
Gospel of Jesus through prayer, sacraments, ministries and outreach. 

GLENVIEW ROAD ENTRANCE
We plan to enhance the Glenview Road parking lot entrance to ensure all church 
and school visitors feel welcomed. The renovations will include inviting signage 
and attractive landscaping, creating a prominent entryway along Glenview Road.

SISTER PAULANNE’S SHARING PARISH LEGACY GIFT
We are committed to continuing our support for our Sharing Parishes by 
donating $25,000 to each:  
St. Sabina, St. James Church, 
Mother of the Americas and 
St. Josephine Bakhita. These 
contributions will help sustain 
their vital community programs 
and services. We recently 
celebrated 40 years with our 
sharing parishes and plan to 
make these gifts in honor of 
Sister Paulanne who initiated 
and sustained this ongoing 
partnership over 40 years ago.

REFURBISH OUR PEWS 
Our pews, which have served us for decades, are showing signs of wear. 
Refurbishing them will provide a more comfortable and aesthetically pleasing 
worship environment. By restoring the pews, we can maintain the church’s 
beauty and ensure a welcoming space for our congregation. 
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UPGRADED CAMPUS SECURITY 
To enhance student safety across campus, we will install secured second-tier entrance doors in our school 
buildings. We will also create a secured visitor entrance in the Lexington building. This measure aims to 
ensure the safety of students, staff and visitors by monitoring entry points and deterring unauthorized 
access. By implementing this system, the parish is committed  
to creating a secure and protected environment for the entire community.

AIR CONDITIONING FOR OUR SCHOOL 
Providing replacement air conditioning units for approximately 30 school classrooms is essential to 
maintaining a comfortable and conducive learning environment for students. This upgrade will improve 
focus, health and overall  
well-being, especially during warmer months. Investing in these new air conditioning units ensures our 
children and staff have the best possible conditions for success.

Our Share of the Funds
Through the Generation to Generation: Answer the Call campaign, we will not only play a significant 
role in this historic moment in the church’s history, but we will also support new and exciting projects at 
our parish. Through much prayer, planning and conversation, we have identified our greatest needs and 
initiatives to strengthen our mission and vision for years to come. With our share of the funds raised – 50% 
of contributions up to $3,725,000 (Archdiocese Set Parish Goal), 80% of anything from $3,725,000 to 
$7,450,000 (twice the Archdiocese Set Parish Goal)  and 100% of any amount raised beyond $7,450,000 – 
we plan to address the following projects, depending on funds raised through the campaign: 

HOSPITALITY CENTER 
We would like to build a Hospitality Center in the unfinished area of the first floor, at the north end of the 
parish center. This space will serve as a welcoming area for parishioners to gather after mass and share faith, 
meals and ideas, as well as for simple social gatherings. The Hospitality Center will become the host site for 
ministry meetings and other faith-based groups as it will feature a kitchenette and lounge area. The goal is to 
create a warm and inviting environment that fosters community and spiritual growth.

ENHANCED CAMPUS ACCESSIBILITY 
We would like to install two elevators on the parish campus to enhance accessibility for students and 
parishioners. One elevator will be located in the Playdium, while the other will be installed at the main 
entrance of the Lexington building, providing easy access to the gym and school. This project aims to ensure 
that all members of the community can navigate the campus comfortably and independently.

Gifts to Generation to Generation will be held in separate, restricted accounts and used solely for the 
specific priorities set forth in the Generation to Generation campaign case statement as well as this parish 
case statement. The campaign goals are approximate and based on anticipated needs and contributions. 


